
 

 

 

 

 

ACTIVITY REPORT - CONGRESS FBE BARCELONA 

 

Reporting period: 15.10.2016 – 10.02.2017 

 

After Luxembourg Congress, the commission has decided to hold the next commission 

meeting in Romania,  from 4th May 2017 – 6th May 2017 in Craiova (reprezented by Radu 

Marinescu in FBE).  

 The Eastern Bars Comission, will work at Craiova on the topic "The Independence of 

Lawyers" due to the specific legislation upgrades in Eastern European Countries and the Draft 

of Recommendation issued by Council of Europe in January 2017 “Surveillance of lawyers: 

the need for standards safeguarding client confidentiality”. In Barcelona and Craiova we will 

discuss the activity plan for the upcoming months. The main points will consist in the 

presentation of the activities of promoting judicial education in schools, based on the 

handbook created by Mr. Cristi DĂNILEȚ, judge, member of CSM. In the Cluj county we 

have obtained the approval of the Ministry of Education and Research as well as the approval 

of the Cluj School Inspectorate for conducting the above mentioned program by lawyers of 

the Cluj Bar Association. The handbook, in its English and German translations, have been 

distributed to all present representatives of Member Bars Associations, at the Luxembourg 

Congress. The effective implementation of this programm will be start at the new scholar year 

beginning, in september 2017.  During the Craiova meeting, we will present to the other guest 

bars FBE, in order to attract other Eastern Bars Associations to become members of FBE and 

to actively participate in the works of the Eastern Bars Commission.  

We cooperate as well with other Commission.  

During the works of the New Technologies Commission, a new scientific symposium was 

announced, that will be held in Wroclaw, Poland, on April 24
th

 -25
th

 2017,on the thematic of 

“The computerization of justice and juridical services”, where the secretary of Eastern Bars 

Commission  was invited to be a speaker. 

During the works of the Arbitration Commission, another scientific symposium was 

announced, on the thematic of “ Arbitration Tribunals and the role of lawyers as arbitrators in 

arbitration proceedings”, that will be held in Naples in 13 march 2017, where, yet again, the 

secretary of Eastern Bars Commission was invited to be a speaker.  

To sum up, our commission’s works have intertwined with the works  of other commissions. 
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